DIRECTOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION REPORT

June 1, 2020
Because of the coronavirus, all religious education classes and confirmation classes were cancelled.  All religious education students had their text books and workbooks delivered to them.  They were in bags placed on door handles and porches.  Religious education for next year may have to start out on line.  Waiting to see how things are going come the fall and time for school to start.
The First Communion students are anxiously awaiting the time the children will be allowed into church to make their first communion.  May 3rd, Fr, Bruce said Mass for all his First Communicants.  He had asked their parents to send in pictures of them dressed for First Communion and posted it on their website.  He has since sent a letter to the parents to get an opinion of what they would like to see for First Communion.  Will probably be a Mass at a tune not regularly scheduled so only the parents and child can come.  Will know more in a few weeks.
Our candidates and catechumen are also waiting.  The candidate from St. Mary’s can join when we are back to having Mass.  The catechumen from St. John’s will join when the bishop gives permission.

I have been working just 3 afternoons a week.  I am trying to keep up with my work, but have been working longer in the evenings to stay on top of things.
Was able to submit the Virtus reports to the diocese in a timely manner and they were approved.  The reports were 5 to 6 pages per parish.
 Vacation Bible School has been cancelled for this year.  Since we had already purchased some of the material, I checked with the company we get our supplies from and they will hold the supplies over until next year since we are not the only ones who have had to cancel.   

Respectfully submitted 
Dixie Booten, Director of Religious Education
